affidavit of Michael Rattner sworn before me

"A



Graham Abel <wertrude@gmail.com>

AN INTERNAL EMAIL FROM THE ELECTORAL COMMISSION REGARDING THE VOTE

3 messages

Michael Rattner <michaelrattner1@yahoo.com>

13 April 2011 19:07

To: pauline@paulinehanson.net.au

Dear Hanson Team,

Scroll down and read this email that my partner got access to today. She is close to someone in the electoral commission.

Thought you might find it interesting.

Please dont use my name in using this.

All the best.

Michael.

This of the next page is annexupe "A" to the Affidar, of of Graham Abel Swan before me 14th may 2011.

From: Ian.Brightwell@elections.nsw.gov.au

To: Richard. Carroll@elections.nsw.gov.au

Date: Tues, 12 Apr 2011 15:48:17

Subject: RE: Media Enquires: NSW Upper House

Dear Richard.

Thank you for your enquiry regarding advice on media enquires relating to today's pushing of the button for the Upper House preferences. Just stonewall them as much as possible when it comes to Hanson and her issues with the count. Do not mention that there is any possible provision for a recount. We know some of her people and the media are looking at the blank ballots and are trying to get them all rechecked because one of her scrutineers was meant to of found some of her votes in amongst the blanks (I have heard through the chain that there could be as many as 1200 across the state that, are in with the blanks as there were a few dodgy electoral staff on, but don't offer that).

149

of 4

14/05/2011 11:30 AM

Hi lan,

Just a quick note on your thoughts on the media and their requests for comment regarding today's Upper House vote. We are starting to get a few Pauline Hanson nutters calling through with accusations of foul play with the count and various conspiracy theories.

Thanks,

Richard Carroll

Election Advertising and Communication Officer

NSW Electoral Commission

Level 25, 201 Kent Street

Sydney NSW 2000

Switch: (02) 9290 5999, Direct: (02) 9290 5936, Fax: (02) 9290 5991

Email: richard.carroll@elections.nsw.gov.au

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This message is intended for the addressee named and may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete it and notify the sender. Views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender and are not necessarily the views of the NSW Electoral Commission, Election Funding Authority or the Electoral Commissioner.

Doed Francy

Pauline Hanson Group <pauline@paulinehanson.net.au>

To: David@leamey.com

[Quoted text hidden]

Mon, May 2, 2011 at 2:31

PM

110

f5